
 

 

 Board Meeting (July 6, 2011):  Meeting called to order by outgoing Lion President Ron Raines at El Vecino.  Members 

present were Lions Ron Raines, Bob Enochs, Sonny Hultgren, Doug Gallaway, Richard Kilgore, Jim Pacheco, Concie 

Moreno, Bill Frizell, Jeff Stephens, Don Wilson, Anne Vandermeer, Jim Tesone, Ken McPherson, and Fred Silveira.  

 

 Lion Fred reported on minutes and the one motion from the June meeting.  After serving as LGLC Treasurer for the last 

eight years, Lion Jeff presented his final monthly treasurer’s report.  Money from the dinner/barn dance and expenses 

are still pending although it is now apparent the club is not going to generate as much revenue from the event as that 

of last year.  That being so, general commentary by members of the executive board is to entertain holding a different 

kind of general fund raiser in lieu of the dinner barn/dance.  

 

 Lion Bob advised that plans for the Pancake Breakfast in the Park are in place with extensive background logistic help 

from Lion Jim-P.  The breakfast benefits the local cancer society and is being held,  Saturday, July 9th,  from 7am to 

11am.  Sausage, pancakes, eggs, coffee and juice will be served.  Set-up is scheduled at 5:30 am.                

 

 Motion passed to consider extending eligibility for LGLC scholarships.  [m1/July2011–moved by Lion Bob, seconded by 

Lion Jim-T]  

           

 Lion Doug  reported  on club expenditures for animals purchased at both the Chowchilla and Merced fairs .  For 

Chowchilla, the purchase amount was $1331 and bumps $4532;  Merced was $919 and bumps $3584.   

 

 This month’s general meeting will be the yearly installation dinner held at DeAngelo’s (former Eagle’s Nest) in Merced, 

on July 20th.  Festivities start with no host cocktails at 6pm and dinner served at 7pm.  Members will be called to 

ascertain attendance and reservations for how many guests.      

 

 LGLC will be providing lunch and dinner at Camp Pacifica, July 27th.  Lion Anne is chairman and requests club 

members contact him who are willing to help as part of the kitchen crew for that day.      

    

 The executive board in appreciation applauded Lion Ron for two years of service as LGLC President  and to Lion Jeff for 

his tenure of eight years as club treasurer.     

    

 Club Officers for July 2011 through June 2012 are Lions:  President-Bob Enochs; 1st Vice President-Jim Pacheco;  2nd 

Vice President-Joe Fausone;  Secretary-Fred Silveira;  Treasurer-Jim Tesone;  Board Members-George Dickinson, Bill 

Frizell, Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Richard Kilgore, Ken McPherson, Wayne Slate, Jeff Stephens, Anne 

Vandermeer, and Don Wilson.  Lion Tamer-Gail Wills;  Tail Twister-Doug Gallaway;  Webmaster/PP-Ron Raines;  

Chaplain-Dave Moroni and Assistant Chaplain-Bill Frizell.       

 

 Discussion and Commentaries:  In the continuing collection of aluminum pull-tabs, Lion Bill indicates a few of the tabs 

are actually from the British Isles!  Lion Bob again emphasized that a head cook’s list for 2011-12 will soon be 

distributed and it will be the responsibility of head cooks to form their own cooking committees.  The LGHS shop class 

has completed constructing three eyeglass/cell-phone boxes and the units are now ready to have Lion logo decals 

adhered to them.   There currently are thirty six LGLC members.                         

 

 General Meeting/Installation Dinner, July 20th, starting at 6pm (see comments above).         Head Cook:  DeAngelo’s   
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